MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF THE PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION OF THE TOWN OF THATCHER
February 8, 2011

MEMBERS PRESENT:	Chairman David Griffin, Members Jerry Hoopes, Mike Ajeman, Pat Nelson, Ramon Morales and Town Engineer Heath Brown

MEMBERS ABSENT:	Member Dennis Martin

VISITORS:	Jon Johnson, Drew Christensen

Chairman David Griffin called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm, establishing that there was a quorum.

Pledge of Alliance
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Roll Call

Approval of Minutes

Chairman David Griffin asked if there was any discussion of the December 2010 meeting minutes and there was no discussion.  A motion was made by Mr. Jerry Hoopes to accept the minutes and seconded by Mr. Mark Vining.  The vote was unanimous and the minutes were approved.

Public Hearing:

Request for Zone Change

Chairman Griffin asked if there was any discussion from the public.  Mr. Jon Johnson explained his request, stating that he and his wife, Mr. Riddle’s daughter, desire to build a new home on the west half of Mr. Riddle’s lot on Spencer Lane.  He stated that the Mr. Heath Brown has explained to him that the resulting new lot would lie in the A-R zone, which has a minimum of one-acre lot size.  Therefore, a split of Mr. Riddle’s lot would not be allowed without a rezoning of the property.

Mr. Johnson went on to explain that he has talked to many of the neighbors and has found little opposition to the rezone.  He stated that he is in the process of having a petition signed by the neighbors to show support of the rezone.  The new lot would be a little less than a half-acre.  Mrs. Pat Nelson asked about the home to be built on the property.  Mr. Johnson stated that the home would be about 2,200 SF with a basement.  Chairman Griffin asked if there are any deed restrictions that may limit the lot size and Mr. Johnson said there were none that he was aware of.

Mr. Johnson said that he would like to make the Commission aware that he has made on offer on a home in Pima, and that if he is successful in buying the house it would delay his new home plans on Spencer Lane from 2-5 years.  Mr. Jerry Hoopes asked how many of the neighbors Mr. Johnson talked to and he stated 80% to 90%.  Mr. Hoopes asked if he spoke to the Goodman’s directly across the street and Mr. Johnson said that he had not been able to speak to them yet.

Dr. Drew Christensen stated that he recalls Mr. Scott Curtis previously asking for a rezone to R-2 in this same area, on Spencer Lane, and was denied that rezone.  He said he feels it would not be right to now approve a rezone in essentially the same area.  Dr. Christensen also stated that the original intent of the Spencer Lane area was for large lots and those that have bought and built homes in the area did so with the knowledge that the zoning limited the lots to one acre.  He feels it would be in the best interest of the existing homeowners to deny the rezone, since among other effects; the small lots could decrease property values in the area.

Mr. Ramon Morales asked where the land which Mr. Curtis requested be rezoned, is located, and was told that it is on the south end of Spencer Lane.  There was also discussion of the availability of sewer near the proposed lot and it was explained that sewer is available in that area.


Decision on Public Hearing:

Decision on Planning & Zoning Code Revisions

Mr. Brown confirmed that the existing lots on the interior of the Spencer Lane loop were all about one acre or larger.  Mr. Griffin asked Mr. Brown for staff’s recommendation and he explained that after conferring with the Town Manager, staff felt it would be best to generally follow the desires of the neighbors in this matter.

Chairman Griffin asked if there was any other discussion.  Mr. Jerry Hoopes made a motion to recommend to the Town Council to deny the request for rezone.  Mr. Mike Ajeman seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor and the motion passed.

The Commission added as way of explanation to the Town Council its reasons for denying the request:
· If approved this rezone would set a precedent for this area and would open the door for any and all lots on Spencer Lane to rezone and split their lots.
· Small lots do not match the atmosphere of the neighborhood.
· There were no neighbors in attendance in support of the rezone.

Adjournment:

Mrs. Pat Nelson made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Ramon Morales seconded it.  The vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned.
